Bears looking for food; 2 die
in Tahoe
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A bear in South Lake Tahoe on Oct. 22 munches away on apples.
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Two bears have died recently in Lake Tahoe, others have been
caught and released, and many are roaming neighborhoods.

A female cub was hit and killed by a car near Zephyr Cove and
a 2-year-old female was found in a stream. Nevada Department
of Wildlife officials said residents in the area of the stream
had reported a “lethargic, sickly looking bear” before it was
found.

NDOW caught two bears in traps in Reno. One was in the area
around West Plumb Lane and Ferris Lane, and the other in the
Juniper Ridge area of Reno. Both were released back into the
wild.


https://www.laketahoenews.net/2013/10/bears-looking-food-2-die-tahoe/
https://www.laketahoenews.net/2013/10/bears-looking-food-2-die-tahoe/
https://www.laketahoenews.net/wp-content/uploads/2013/10/bear.jpg

“These bears are hungry and west Reno offers a lot of
temptation,” NDOW black bear biologist Carl Lackey said in a
press release. “Besides the always-present human garbage,
there are still fruit trees which attract these very hungry
bears.”

One of the females was last caught in 2007 by NDOW. That year
was another poor year for wildland nuts and berries, similar
to the conditions in the Sierra Nevada this year.

NDOW still has two traps set in west Reno.

Early Tuesday morning, a 350-pound male black bear was caught
in west Carson City. That bear, according to Lackey, had never
been handled before and was expected to be released Oct. 23.

Lackey estimates his department has run into 10 bears in 10
days.

In addition to the ongoing issue with people leaving trash out
for bears, they are also attracted to fruit on the ground and
in trees. Fruit on the ground is a bear magnet.

Officials expect bear activity to continue for another month
before they begin hibernating. That usually happens between
Thanksgiving and Christmas as food sources become harder to
find.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report



